
Ecclesiastes 9:10 Whatsoever thy hand findeth to do, do it with thy might; for there 
is no work, nor device, nor knowledge, nor wisdom, in the grave, whither thou goest. 

 

 Dear Praying Friends,  
   There is never a shortage of things to be done in the ministry here in Cambo-
dia. Add a couple of special visitors and Christmas to the mix, and we are finding 
much to be done with all our might.  
 We had a great time with Becky’s dad, as he was here for a four week visit.  
On his first Sunday here, New Hope Baptist Church had over 70 visitors attend 
the Christmas program.    Pastor Sakaun preached a great message.  Pray as 
we follow up on these prospects.  
 We took Dad to visit Pastor Proh and Liberty Baptist 
Church on his second Sunday.  It is a blessing to see that 
church continuing to strive forward for Christ.  
 The third weekend that Dad was here, New Hope Baptist 
Church broke ground for the construction of their very first 
building.  This construction project has been a long time 
coming.  We are so excited that it is finally underway!  We are 
praying that God would be glorified, that our people would 
grow stronger, and that it would enable us to reach more 
people for Christ.  
 On Dad’s fourth weekend here, I traveled to Kampot prov-
ince where I do my best to encourage Pastor Tho in the good 
work he is doing there.  While there, Pastor Tho and I led Si-
ina and Sarorn to Christ.  Siina is in her 50’s, and Sarorn is 
about 20 years old but blind from a surgery that took place a 
couple of years ago.  
 A few days later, Dad taught a special session of Bible In-
stitute. About 35 people came to learn how to study the Bi-
ble.   
 Exactly three days after Dad left, our son Blake came for 
a 5 week visit.  Three days into Blake’s visit, I, Rodney, took a 
10 day trip to Ghana, West Aftrica.  What a great treat to see 
a family from our our home church doing a great work for 
Christ there.  
 When I returned to Cambodia, I had the opportunity to 
glean from some of the knowledge that my son gained while at college, specifi-
cally in the area of videography, video editing, and websites.   He is no expert, 
but he knows much more than myself.  Blake also spent some time teaching one 
of our young men the basics.  Lord willing, we will be able to grow in our ability 
to evangelize through videos.  Thank you Blake for all your help.   
  
 
 
In His Service, 
 
 
 
Rodney Ruppel C
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The Ruppel family is sent by the First Baptist Church of Bridgeport at PO Box 249 Bridgeport, MI  48722.  Pastor J.D. Howell 
You may contact the Ruppels at rodneyruppel@gmail.com  or send a letter to PO Box 2506  Phnom Penh 3   Cambodia 

For archived prayer letters, see  theruppels.wordpress.com  
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